
number of schools for 

the benefit of our  

students. 
 

Presentation Night 

Yes, it’s on! Friday  

December 15th. The play 

is ready, songs prepared 

and food cooked (not 

quite) – the ONLY thing 

we really need now is 

YOU. As I say every year 

everyone is welcome, 

old-timers, newcomers, 

old, young, locals and 

visitors, we hope to see 

you there. 

Enjoy the rest of the 

week. 

Mr G  
 

SWIMMING 

Weather permitting, 

swimming lessons will 

begin tomorrow.  

Students must bring 

their costumes, a  

towel and slip on  

sandals or thongs.  

All of these can be  

left at school during the 

week and taken home 

on Fridays for washing.  

What Parents Can Do 

While the role of  

teachers is clear – to 

provide a quality  

education for all  

students at school.  

Parents also have a 

clear and vital role to 

play in educating their 

children.  

This week I’d like to 

shine a light on one of 

the things you can do at 

home to help your child 

succeed.  

First and foremost is 

READING. For infant  

students reading should 

be a part of every daily 

activity. Reading with 

your child not only helps 

with their reading skills, 

it builds their vocabulary 

(language), their  

interests and helps 

build value in what they 

are learning at school.  

Not only that, but quite 

simply children LOVE 

reading with parents, it 

is often a special family 

time. Unfortunately, as a 

teacher in class it is  

often clear those   

students who are  

missing out on this  

regular time reading at 

home.  

WHAT CAN YOU DO? 

Make time to read with 

your child or children, 

every day. 
 

One Schools Network 

This term I have been 

working alongside a 

number of small school 

principals in a network 

known as One Schools. 

The One Schools  

network is bringing  

together similar small 

schools to enrich  

student activities and 

experiences. Planning is 

already well underway 

on a number of  

combined units of work 

and inter-school  

projects for next year.  

I am excited about the 

opportunities the One 

Schools will give our 

students. The network 

will expand learning  

experiences, enable  

students to learn and 

share work with  

students of similar ages 

and bring together the 

skills of teachers and 

principals from a  

L e a r n i n g  a t  H o m e  

C A L E N D A R  

NOVEMBER  

Hargraves     

Excursion 

NO LITTLE    

DIGGERS 

23 

P&F Meeting 23 

Library Van 29 

DECEMBER  

School Photos 5 

Presentation 

Night 
15 
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The Golden Quill 
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 Bathurst         

Regional     

Council       

Vacation Care 

Flyers 

 Nutrition          
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It’s been another busy week in class with students completing their usual  

lessons along with gardening, library, art, craft and visitors. Our students 

have also been practicing for the end of year Presentation Night. This is a 

very busy time at school for students and staff as we prepare for the end of 

2017. Coming up we have the Hargraves excursion, school photos,  

debating grand final, art, sewing, swimming lessons, staff professional  

learning, organising awards, invitations, book prizes, trophies, play and  

choir practice and of course finishing it all off with Presentation Night!  

We look forward to our community joining us on Friday 15th December. 

I n  C l a s s  T h i s  W e e k  

P a g e  2  

“Friendship 

is a horizon 

-  which 

expands 

whenever we 

approach 

it.” 

ER 

Hazlip 

T h e  G o l d e n  Q u i l l  

Our resident Willy 

Wagtail and three 

new chicks. 



This week’s visitors to Hill End Public School included Michelle Walpole who came to  

borrow from the Library Depot. Thanks Michelle for becoming a friend of HEPS.   

Also visiting was Patti Mackenzie, an ex teacher from Newcastle. Patti popped in for a 

tour of the school, she was very impressed and made a donation to our library.  

Julie Bradley—Artist in Residence came to use a computer. Special visitors were  

Danelle Bergstrom and her friends from Finland, Elspeth and Sheila. They came into 

class to tell us all about Finland and to answer questions from our students.  

They also donated two beautiful books about Aland, Finland for our library. 

I n  t h e  G a r d e n  

V i s i t o r s  

P a g e  3  T e r m  4   W e e k  6  

In the coming weeks students will be selling the last of their seedlings before the summer break.  

They have had amazing success growing from seed this term, we hope everyone was able to purchase 

some of their healthy seedlings for their gardens. Our students have learnt so much this semester about 

the different growth cycles of plants. In Financial Literacy lessons senior students have learnt a great  

business lesson. They found out what are the most popular plants to grow, from what sold the best.  

There will be a few changes next season. 

 Awards 
        Student of the Week 

                     Emma English 

                     Citizenship 

                     Bryton Spencer 
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Continued next week………. 


